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Our ref: SSI-663-PA-187

Deanne Forrest
Project Director – M7/M12 Integration Project
Transport for NSW
PO Box K659
Haymarket, NSW 1240

17/06/2025

Subject: M7 Motorway Mod-6 Widening (SSI-663) – Heavy Vehicle Local Road Access 
Saxony Road, Horsley Park (Condition D83)

Dear Ms Forrest,

I refer to your submission, dated 5 June 2025, requesting approval to extend heavy vehicles use of
Saxony Road, Horsley Park as a site access route under condition D83 of SSI-663. Heavy vehicle use of
Saxony Road was previously approved by the Department on 10 July 2024 until 30 April 2025 (ref:
SSI-663-PA-97), with further extensions requiring review and approval.

I note the submission:
 has been prepared in consultation with Fairfield City Council;
 has been reviewed by TfNSW and no issues have been raised with the Department; and
 contains the information required by the conditions of approval.

Accordingly, as nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve your request to extend the use of Saxony
Road, Horsley Park by heavy vehicles until 28 February 2026, in accordance with condition D83 of
SSI-663. Further extensions to the use of this road will require the Department’s review and approval.

As per condition D83, the Traffic and Transport CEMP Sub-Plan is required to be updated following
this approval. Please ensure that Fairfield City Council, the Sydney International Equine Centre and
Greater Sydney Parklands are informed of the approved extension to local road usage and that measures
are in place to minimise impacts for the duration of the works.

You are reminded that if there are any inconsistencies between the submitted documentation and the
conditions of approval, the conditions prevail.

Please ensure you make the document publicly available on the project website in accordance with
condition B11.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Sarah Kamarudin at
sarah.kamarudin@dpie.nsw.gov.au.

http://www.dphi.nsw.gov.au
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Yours sincerely 

Dominic Crinnion
Director
Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary


